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PRESENT: 

ANDERSON COUNTY COUNCIL 
ANDERSON, SOUTH CAROLINA 

Regular Meeting - June 1, 1982 - 9:00 a.m. 

Linda N. Gilstrap, Clerk 
C. Edward Poore - Presiding 

MIN UTE S 

Chairman - C. Edward Poore 
Members - Joseph G. Wright, III 

Fred H. Bratcher 
Curtis Kinley 
David L. Hooper 
Daniel A. Rhodes 

Mr. Poore called the meeting to order and Councilman Joseph G. Wright gave the 
invocation_ 

On the motion of Mr. Kinley, seconded Mr. Hooper, Council voted unanimously to approve 
the minutes from the May 18, 1982 meeting as mailed . 

Ms. Margaret Herron discussed the Good Neighbor Cupboard; a program serving the hungry 
of Anderson County. She asked Council to consider funding for the organization. Council 
received as information. 

Mr. Curtis Kinley discussed giving the letters from the Bailes Building to the Bailes 
Family. Mr. Poore stated that Mr. Whitten from the Treasurer's Office had asked for 
the star. On the motion of Mr. Kinley, seconded by Mr. Hooper, Council voted unanimously 
to give the letters to the Bailes Family and the star to Mr. Whitten. 

Mr. Poore presented his proposed 1982-83 FY budget and Mr. Watson read the Ordinance to 
Council. Mr. Walters, County Engineer, spoke briefly on the need to repair certain 
bridges in the County. On the motion of Mr. Kinley, seconded by Mr. Rhodes, Council 
voted unanimously to postpone the first reading of the budget until June 15 due to the 
lack of time to study the budget. 

Mr. Hooper suggested that Council direct the engineers of Russell & Axon to study the 
following and report back to Council in two weeks. 

1. The cost of air conditioning the court House. 
2. The cost to rewire the Court House. 
3. The cost to thermopane the windows in the Court House (like City Hall). 
4. The cost of updating and renovating the judges chambers in the Court House. 
5. The cost of lowering the ceiling and lighting the ground floor of the 

Whitner Building. 
6. The cost of renovating the Magistrates and jury rooms and Probate Judge's Office. 

It Council asked that the cost of each of the above to be listed separately and then totaled. 

Ms. Taylor asked that Council fund all possible for Path, Inc, 
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Mr. Kinley asked that the meeting be dedicated to Sam Gerrard who worked very hard to 
accomplish the new building. On the motion of Mr. Kinley, seconded by Mr. Rhodes, 
Council voted unanimouslY to dedicate the meeting to Mr. Gerrard and to send his wife 
a letter of notification. 

Council adjourned at 9:45 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda N. Gilstrap, Clerk 
ANDERSON COUNTY COUNCIL 
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